2022 ANNUAL REPORT

ELECTED OFFICERS

President Amye Rheault (2020 - current)

Resumed and hosted the Volunteer Appreciation event. Identified a need and established the Liaison to Fairfax County Park Authority role. Conducted a functional audit for the Welcome Chair. Consulted on fundraising for the CCV Women's Club by their request. Conducted crisis response for an acute social media incident, leading to clarification of the Association's presence and role on Facebook. Drafted a fundraising letter to solicit in-kind and monetary donations for CCVCA scholarship. Established a quarterly content calendar for CCVCA Newsletters. Maintained and expanded our digital archives.

First Vice President Bill Barfield (2020 - current)

Presented on several issues that affect the welfare of CCV and all Fairfax residents, including news on Zoning Ordinance Modernization (ZMod), redistricting in the Commonwealth and the county, future and current county and state elected officials, CCV and BSA Troop 1868 exposure to IRS tax compliance, and clarification from Fairfax County Park Authority and Fairfax County Public Schools on free usage of county meeting facilities by resident non-profit organizations.

Advocated on behalf of residents for a perimeter wall to be repaired by the Patriot Square landlord. 2022 also saw the completion of scheduled VDOT paving on various CCV streets.

Second Vice President Diana Michel (2020 - current)

Out of 484 households, over 250 joined as members - a 5% increase over 238 members in 2021. Brought to the Board and members voted in favor of increasing dues to \$20 annually in 2023.

Treasurer Theresa Kessler (2019 - 2022) & Secretary (2022 - current)

Led the creation of the 2022 Budget as Treasurer. After the April '22 elections, was voted into the role of Secretary. Added to the Board Minutes an *Action Items* section as a way for the Board to keep on top of priorities discussed at meetings.

Secretary Barbara Beatty (2019 - 2022) & Treasurer (2022 - current)

Collaborated with other board members to develop 2023 Annual Budget; kept up-to-date with managing expenses of ~\$6,000 and incoming payments of dues and scholarships of ~\$8,000. Supported the fulfillment of a third party Treasury Audit during the transfer of roles.

STANDING COMMITTEES

Public Service Chairperson Bob Mizer

Maintained Neighborhood Watch Volunteer corps of 60 households by distributing a printed schedule three times during the year, and through regular phone call reminders. Scheduled 175 watches during 2022, of which 152 were carried out by volunteers.

Oak View Liaison Aileen Winquist

Oak View students resumed in-person events. The Oak View playground was fully renovated in December 2022 and reopened in January 2023. Donated in support of the Oak View PTA.

Robinson Liaison Erin Dyal

Advertised our college scholarship to Robinson students and donated in support of Grad Night.

George Mason University (GMU) Liaison Fran DelVecchio

Approached various GMU divisions for support of our College Scholarship, obtaining donations of raffle prizes awarded during the scholarship fundraiser at the Ice Cream Social.

Newsletter Editor Laura E. Mayer

Drafted, edited and distributed newsletters to members in April, July, September, and December. Each newsletter was also sent via email to all members after the printed distribution.

Beautification Co-Chairs Bertha & Peter McClintock

Maintained both entrance signs throughout the year. Planned and budgeted for a 2023 update to the Route 123/Portsmouth sign to include replacement of landscape timbers and new plantings.

Park Liaison Larry Beatty

Responded to property damage reports at the playground by contacting FCPA to paint over the graffiti. Coordinated the replacement of the wooden entrance sign at CCV Park. Communicated to residents the FCPA Deer Population Management procedures conducted over 2022 -2023.

Scholarship Chairperson Bob Coffin

Received applications and conducted interviews, along with a volunteer committee of reviewers, to offer scholarships to Ryan Carnahan, Elsa Maysounave and Alexis Wade. Procured prizes for a raffle at the 2022 Ice Cream Social, raising \$800 to be awarded in 2023.

Welcoming Chair Willow Bodman

Personally delivered welcome packets to 22 new neighbors, attempting in-person connection through repeated outreach. Collected names and contact information when possible. Audited the Welcome Packet materials, seeking updated resource materials and editing content for clarity.

Events Chairperson Sherrie Brady

Increased the number of CCV volunteers overall (200-250 adults, youth and scouts) in support of seven signature events (Stream Cleanup, Yard Sales, Memorial Day Ceremony, National Night Out, Ice Cream Social/Cash Raffle, Spooky Trail, and Holiday Decorating Contest). Decided to host a single annual date for Yard Sales, and offered a Yard Sale Map to increase foot traffic.

Holiday Decorating Contest Diane Carnahan

The Women's Club wishes to transfer ownership of the Holiday Decorating Contest to CCVCA. Recruited judges Regan Miller, Greg Rheault and Deb Vanover from among former winners. Additionally Regan Miller's new business offered to sponsor the event, acquiring 6 local gift cards which were awarded to each category of Traditional, Toyland and Winter Wonderland.

Website Co-Chairs Cathy Burdette & Robert Wade

Enhanced Neighborhood News landing page to allow featured posts to remain visible. Updated various photos/graphics and implemented a new slideshow plugin. Added a "human checker" question to the Welcome New Neighbor! and Contact Us forms to prevent bots from posting.

Women's Club Representative Diane Carnahan

Recent decline in Women's Club membership prompted adjusted operations and realignment of efforts. Continued meeting quarterly. Hosted speaker programs and social gatherings. Provided baskets for the Raffle fundraising for the CCVCA Scholarship. Made donations to a local food bank.

Past Presidents Chairperson Stephen Belisle

In the second year of operation, continued to collect names and contact information of past Executive Committee members in order to improve outreach and "institutional" knowledge.